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21th September 2017
Dear HRA committee,

Re: IRAS project ID: 209688

REC Ref: 16/LO/2067
Study title: Open, multi-centre, randomised controlled trial of cardiac output-guided fluid therapy with low dose inotrope infusion compared to usual care in patients undergoing major elective gastrointestinal surgery (OPTIMISE II).

Amendment number: Minor Amendment 3 
We would be grateful if you would consider the attached substantial amendment to our ethics approval, which relates to a proposed change in the Patient Information Sheet. 
We propose to change the section on risks and benefits from:

“Previous research suggests that the treatment we are investigating is very safe and should benefit most patients. However, there is a very small risk of a minor heart attack for some patients. For this reason, you will be closely monitored throughout the study period and, if necessary, the research team will make adjustments to your treatment to make sure you are as safe.’’
To:

“Previous research suggests that the treatment we are investigating is very safe and should benefit most patients. However, we would like to collect additional safety information, and you will be closely monitored throughout the study period to ensure the treatment is safe.”

The rationale for this change is as follows: Based on our experience of the first 8 months of recruitment, the original statement appears to be misleading. A number of patients have taken this to mean that the trial intervention specifically could increase their risk of experiencing a minor heart attack. As shown by the literature (see enclosed Summary of Changes) and as explained at our initial meeting with the ethics committee (see REC favourable opinion letter dated 09 December 2016), current evidence suggests that the trial intervention does not increase the risk of myocardial injury, but that any myocardial events are instead related to the major surgery these patients are undergoing.
Many thanks in advance for considering this amendment.

Yours sincerely
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Rupert Pearse 
Professor & Consultant in Intensive Care Medicine 
Queen Mary University London
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